

Nogales Police Officer’s Association
PO Box 1833
Nogales, AZ. 85621



March 28, 2025

Daniel Butierez
Candidate for Arizona 7th Congressional District

Re: NPOA Endorsement for Mr. Butierez

Dear Mr. Butierez,
On behalf of the Nogales Police Officer’s Association (NPOA) and its membership of 40 uniformed sworn officers that we represent, we are pleased to announce that the NPOA is gladly endorsing you as our State of Arizona Congressman.
Not only is our endorsement important to you but to us as well. Your endorsement gives us a voice in the state as well in Washington D.C. Too long our community has been over shadowed with drug tunnels,  large drug seizures, and Fentanyl issues that everyone seems to ignore or look the other way. We have no voice or representation for our area that are usually over shadowed by the larger communities to the north. In short, our community is starting to die which is a sad thing to say, but it the truth.  
The population of Nogales, AZ is approximately 23,000 but with the influx of people coming across from Mexico to shop or work, our population increases to approximately 100,000 or more daily. During the holiday season the population can increase to over 180,000 per day. After COVID, Mexico has strangled the traffic going into their own country to one lane of traffic, causing traffic congestion that backs up to a mile or more on I-19 on both lanes leading to unnecessary accidents and confrontations. Consequently, our calls for service increases, for a department that is short approximately 20 officers, for a small community with big city problems, and yet our officers handle this every day with professionalism. 
Our small association began in 2003, where I served as the first elected vice president, and alongside with dedicated members we’ve taken time to advocate for our membership. The NPOA represents sergeants and below for better and safer working conditions, disciplinary and internal matters, and other work-related issues. Our current board has done their utmost to establish a good working relationship with our department’s administration and the city manager’s office, and because of their professionalism we have a voice going forward.  
We take to heart your commitment to support law enforcement agencies, understand the dangerousness of the job and most importantly the sacrifice our families face every time we put on the uniform. Your endorsement from the Nogales Police Officer’s Association (NPOA) is part of the Arizona Coalition of Police and Sheriff’s (AZCOPS) that has a membership of over 3,500 members and growing every day. In addition, we belong to the National Association of Police Organizations (NAPO) which is made up of over 241,000 sworn law enforcement officers nationwide.

We strongly believe you are the best choice to be our voice and advocate as our next state elected Congressman and would like to wish you success in your campaign and election come September 23rd, 2025 to the Congress. Please do not hesitate to reach out to us should we be of service to you.

Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying, “Whom shall I send? And who will go for us?” And I said, “Here am I. Send me!” (Isaiah 6:8)
Respectfully,
JR. Pimienta
Jose R. Pimienta
President
Nogales Police Officer’s Association
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